DATE 9/31/21 ITEM NO. RA 15

From:

Philip Kortesis <

Sent:

Friday, September 17, 2021 10:47 AM

To:

COB_mail; District1; DIST2; District3; District4; District5

Cc:

Pima GOP; Pima County Republican Party

Subject:

No to Packing the Court

Clerk of the Board (COB_Mail@pima.gov)

<u>Supervisor Scott</u> (district1@pima.gov)

Supervisor Heinz (district2@pima.gov)

Supervisor Bronson (district3@pima.gov)

Supervisor Christy (district4@pima.gov)

Supervisor Grijalva (district5@pima.gov)

All,

Once again Democrats are trying to undermine the system for personal gain. Short and sweet, we are on to you and **NO** to packing the court(s).

Please have my comments read into the record during the meeting.

Sincerely,

Philip Kortesis

LD3, PCT92

GP 1720 M 1051 IC CLK IN THE

From:

Sent:

Friday, September 17, 2021 11:47 AM

To:

COB_mail

Subject:

Item 15, September 21 agenda

Please do not reduce the number of voting precincts. This will suppress voter participation and further undermine confidence in the local government.

Sue and Larry H. Shoemaker

10950 N. La Canada Dr., Apt. 20103 Oro Valley, Az 85737



From:

Kay Wegner

Sent:

Friday, September 17, 2021 12:36 PM

To:

COB mail

Subject:

Item 15, Precinct Consolidation

CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Dear Clerk of the Board,

I am against the proposed Precinct Consolidation of Pima County. You are proposing fewer polling locations which make it much harder for citizens to vote in person. Lines will be long and there will be confusion in where to vote.

And this is at a time when voters have already lost confidence in the voting process in our country.

If you make any changes, it should be to INCREASE the number of voting locations to make access easier for everyone.

Please do not take away any of our voting locations. It is a disservice to all Pima County residents.

Kay Wegner

Marana, AZ

Please read my comment into the record during the meeting on Sept 21, 2021.

Sent from my iPhone

TP INSTANTAL RECEKTING YA

From:

susanleewhittemore

Sent:

Friday, September 17, 2021 1:13 PM

To:

COB mail

Subject:

Item 15, Precinct Consolidation

Regarding Board of Supervisors' Agenda for next Tusday, September 21, 2021.

I object strongly to the proposed cut the number of precincts in Pima County. It shows:

1. At a time when voter confidence is severely shaken by the last federal election, to further contort the election process is incredibly unintelligent.

OR

2. Pima County wishes to declare itself out and out a communist state, where the voters (WHO PAY YOUR SALARIES) SHALL NOT HAVE A VOICE EVER AGAIN IN ELECTIONS.

Susan Whittemore

A taxpayer of Pima County for over 50 years

Sent with ProtonMail Secure Email.

GET IPZIMOLASICCIKOFOD

From:

Vera Knight <

Sent:

Friday, September 17, 2021 1:52 PM

To:

COB_mail

Subject:

Item 15, Precinct Consolidation

CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

As a voter in Pima county Tucson Arizona, I do not agree to reducing the number of precincts. Changing at this time is not only wrong, but will further the decline in voter confidence, and only serves to make things harder for people. All people!

Leave the precincts as they are.

I would like my comment to be read into the recording during the meeting.

Thank you, Vera Knight

OF 17-21 MOI 53 PC CLK OF DU

From:

Susan Fowler <

Sent:

Friday, September 17, 2021 3:07 PM

To:

District4; District5; District1; DIST2; District3; COB_mail

Subject:

Precinct reductions

To All It May Concern,

I am against precinct reduction as it will increase waiting time in voter lines making a hardship on those that work and all citizens who happen to pay your salaries. It is a form of voter suppression! The voting system is already in peril and you should be making voter privileges easier to access rather than restricting them.and yes, Voter ID would only strengthen the veracity of the system. Do things that would empower the voter and the system rather than detract. If you feel the need to do "something" increase the districts!

Regards, Susan Fowler 3384 N Belmont Mine Pl, Tucson, AZ 85745

From:

Here4You Health Coach <

Sent:

Friday, September 17, 2021 3:05 PM

To:

COB_mail

Subject:

Reduction in Precincts

The proposal you are considering to reduce the amount of precincts is outright voter suppression, and further burdens precinct committeemen of all parties. Leave the precincts as is. If you must change the precincts, make them smaller!

I request that my comments be read into the record during the meeting.

Janet Neustedter Here4You <u>Health Coaching</u> Services

Stay Positive Work Hard and Make it Happen

